
                                       STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE – TOWNOF SURRY 

                  SELECTMEN  

   MEETING MINUTES JANUARY 27,2025 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Jay Croteau, Steve Goldsmith and 
Ron Profaizer.  Community Power Public meeting was cancelled. To be considered for next 
rollout. 

The Town of Surry received ck# 1121 in the amount of $58.00 for building permit #1691 from 
Dan Roy for an addition to existing house.  

Steve Goldmith reported on local approval for construction of a septic system for Richard and 
Patricia Roe for lot 4C 83-2 Farm and London Rd.  

Steve Goldsmith will contact Susan Marcotte about the status of their lot on Farm Rd.  

Steve Goldsmith reported on the logging operation on the East Surry Rd.  

Steve Goldsmith reported the 2nd barn on the Gross /Bergevin lot has been removed.  

Steve Goldsmith reported a pothole on the Keene side of the East Surry Road for Durwin Clark 
to repair. 

ZBA meeting will not be open for public comment January 27, 2025 at the townhall for Tree 
Agents LLC subdivision.  

Jay Croteau attended ZBA education with Gary Kinyon.  

Discussion of including hot water heater for the Highway garage in budget.  

The selectmen added request for $5000.00 to be added to Warrant Article 12 CR Bridge 

Balance of the ARPA fund of $7,327.00 in Unreserved fund balance.  

The CR fund for Road Improvement balance of $4,625.00 to remain open and not closed as 
suggested.  

The selectmen have elected to leave the Highway Garage CR Fund open.  

Planning Board and Conservation Committee  has suggested changes for the Driveway 
application to be amended for width and road access.  

Ron Profaizer motioned to approve the updated Driveway Application as amended by the 
Planning and Conservation Committee . Steve Goldsmith seconded the motion. The selectmen 
agreed to the motion.  



Ron Profaizer reported on the updated driveway and map for Frank and Corrina McCLaron with 
15 in culvert and 30 ft long with 3 inchstone. Ron Profaizer drafted letter. Arrangement will need 
to be made for inspection.  

Lot line adjustment for Mark Gross was approved.  

The selectmen signed payroll . 

The selectmen signed and paid bills.  

The selectmen signed letter to McClaron .Filed.  

The selectmen signed letter to Anyan regarding zoning for rural residential. Filed.  

Ms 60 Auditor’s report not filed yet.  

TCC application was not needed. The Social Security information was e filed through 
Quickbooks.  Confirmation was received from QB.  

Discussion of Surveyors of Timber for tax monitoring of logging operations. Review of Forst 
Conservation and Taxation  Authority RSA 79-28. 

General discussion of Warrant Articles.  

Steve Goldsmith motioned to accept the minutes. Ron Profaizer seconded the motion. The 
selectmen agreed to accept the minutes as presented. 

The selectmen signed the Surry Charter School Townhall Rental agreement for a Valentines 
Dance February 14, 2025 at the townhall  4:30 – 7:30 P.M. 

Ron Profaizer motioned to adjourn. Steve Goldsmith seconded the motion. The selectmen 
agreed to adjourn.  

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 P.M. 

 

 

 

 


